
Re......Maryanneville development  at Bayview/Stonehaven  

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

I have lived and operated a business in newmarket for almost 40years,  this fact focuses my 

attention on the developments in our community,  most of which I am proud of, but the problem 

of traffic control seems to be  a problem no matter how much planning and study had been done. 

For example, at  the Yonge st. corridor between  Davis dr. and Green lane, there is now an after 

the fact control going on. 

I am now questioning the amount of proposed homes which will effectuate at least 450 cars 

entering on Stonehaven ave.  to a more realistic  number of homes that should be built. 

Since the opening of the new supermarket there has been  a considerable uptick of cars entering 

and exiting the plaza, therefore , creating an extension of traffic from its exit going west to the 

traffic signal at Bayview , this immensely expands the wait time at the lights encouraging 

careless drivers to violate road safety and  accidents, I know , I witnessed a road rage recently.  

Traveling east on Stonehaven from Bayview to Best circle at school, many seniors and parents 

can be seen crossing Stonehaven ave. with children and from police records many speeding 

tickets have been handed out in this area as well as minor accidents and car running in a couple 

of  homes at the corner,  I know, I am a witness , also as recently as Friday 9th Oct.  a senior 

and  her dog were killed by a car near the school.  

Needless to say,  if another few hundred cars travel east on Stonehaven ave. to Leslie st. there 

will be more accidents  and another impediment  at the traffic lights,  I know,  I drive there every 

day to and from work.  

Please , to all decision makers, listen to us and take our advice , we live and walk in Stonehaven 

daily, keep us safe. 

Truly yours 

Winston Chong  

 


